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NEWSLETTER
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5th May 2023

We are already three weeks into this half term, and the 
time simply seems to fly away. This week and next feel 
slightly shortened with the two bank holidays. 
We have had so much fun this week, getting ready for 
our Coronation Celebrations.
We do hope everyone is making the most of the extra 
day off this weekend and create lots of memories 
celebrating the Kings Coronation.  Music Matters /May Half Term Club 
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Monday              5th June      School opens to pupils
                                                  08.40am 

Monday         5th June          Y6 Isle of Wight Departure

Friday             9th June          Y6 Returns from IOW 

Thursday 29th June Summer show - The Deco   

Tuesday             4th July       Sports day

Wednesday        5h July        Sports day

Thursday            6th July       Sports day

Tuesday            11th July      Reserve Sports day

Wednesday       12th July      Reserve Sports day

Thursday           13th July      Reserve Sports day

Y6 Assembly will take place later in the year

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Tuesday             9th May     14:30 - Y5 Assembly family
                                               welcome  

Wednesday     10th May     Poplar Group 2 Swimming

Wednesday     17th May     Poplar Group 2 Swimming

Tuesday          23rd May     YR5 Holdenby House

Wednesday     24th May     Poplar Group 2 Swimming

Wednesday     24th May     KS2 Cross Country Woodford
                                  Halse 15.15-17.45, invite only

Thursday         25th May       Whole Class Photos & Y6             
                                                  Individual photos 

Friday               26th May       3.15pm Term 5 Ends 



Attendance Matters EYFS & KS1 % 
Attendance 

KS2 % 
Attendance

Ash 99.5% Willow 97.6%

Fir 100% Yew 99%

Oak 87.7% Maple 93.1%

Lime 94.4% Poplar 97.3%

Palm 99.3% Acer 98.3%

Birch 96.3% Bonsai 94.1%

Well done Fir class, you had 
the highest weekly 

attendance last week!
Our whole school 

attendance for last week 
was 96.4% - Brilliant! 

Hawthorn 94.3%

Sequoia 98%

Sycamore 97.6%

Weekly Class Attendance for: Monday 24th April - Friday 
28th April 2023

Congratulations to 
everyone on a fantastic 
96.4% attendance. 
Mrs Masters



News from EYFS

Reception children 
have been drawing 
portraits of King 
Charles III this week. 



News from Year 2

News from Year 3

SATs in Year 
2 are very 
low key. 
They are 
used to 
inform the 
teachers’ 
assessment 
of your child. 
The children 
complete 
them as part 
of their 
classroom 
work and 
simply take 
them in their 
stride!

Y3 children 
love reading 
with their Y6 
buddies.



News from Year 4

News from Year 5



News from Year 6

Dear Y6 pupils, 
Next week is an important week in your 
education. The SATs tests you will sit are 
one measure of what you have learned 
during your time at the school. BUT, they 
are just a snapshot of you and your 
abilities. 
Remember, there are things that these 
tests just can’t measure. Things that are 
really important to take with you through 
life. Things that make you special.
So, please don’t worry about these tests. 
You’ve all worked hard; now we want you 
to simply try your best. You can all do 
that. Because your best is good enough! 
Good luck!                               Mrs Masters

Year 6
Production

3rd July
18:00

5th July
18:00

Year 6 Post-SATs 
Cinema Treat

15/5/2023



           Sportsday 

With summer fast approaching, we are in the 
process of organising Sports Day. 

Sports day will be held over three days 4th, 5th and 
6th of July. We have reserved a second Sports day 
11th, 12th and 13th July, in case it rains. 

Following on from your positive comments last 
year, we will be splitting the school into three 
groups, with siblings participating together. We will 
let you know which group your child belongs to and 
which day they will be participating. 
Further information will issued as soon as possible. 



Summer Show 29th June

A HUGE thank you to everyone who has 
already bought tickets for our summer show 

extravaganza! Over 220 tickets have already been 
purchased with plenty more still available. 

We really appreciate your support.



Safeguarding & Online 
Safety
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Curriculum Focus

I hear and I forget … I see and I remember … I 
do and I understand

Manipulatives help students at all levels and of 
all abilities. Manipulatives can help from 
counting to place value, fractions to percentages 
etc.

Our new maths programme encourages 
children, of all ages and all abilities,  to 
use manipulatives in their learning. 

Ask your child which manipulatives they’ve 
used and ask them to explain what they 
learned while they were using them!

Leaders in the school are monitoring the children’s 
use of mathematical manipulatives. 



Every Child A Musician



Kidz Zone May Half term 



A Spotlight on 
Special Needs



WELLBEING MATTERS

With rain forecast for at least some of the 
Bank Holiday weekend, we asked our 
friends at Place2Be for some advice on 
coping with the long weekend. Find out 
more at …

Place2Be Activities from the art room

https://www.place2be.org.uk/our-services/parents-and-carers/wellbeing-resources-for-families/activities-from-the-art-room/

